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	7
	
	Name:
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SUBJECT:   A briefing on solid waste management and organics recycling. 
SUMMARY: 

In 2006 the committee was briefed on the Solid Waste Division’s “Market Assessment for Recyclable Materials”.  Members learned that organics in the mixed municipal solid waste stream provided some of the best opportunities for diversion and/or recycling.  The study confirmed that organics comprised of everything from yard waste to food scraps can be successfully diverted or recycled with benefits to the entire system and the environment.  
The study determined that:

Food waste can now be included in yard waste recycling in 47% of single family households. Estimated participation ranges from about 12% in Bellevue (Skony, 2006) to 25% in Kirkland (Borjeson, 2006).

Curbside food waste collection has decreased home composting.

Recent survey data indicates that the availability of curbside food waste composting

has decreased the practice of home composting.

Residential yard waste recycling continues to be highly successful. An estimated 89% of yard waste generated by residents is recovered through yard waste collection. Big opportunities still remain in self-hauled yard waste, however, where an estimated 24,000 tons are still disposed.

Businesses remain a strong target for food waste recovery. An estimated 77,000 tons of food waste were disposed by businesses in King County in 2005.  Collection of commercial sector food waste has increased dramatically in the past few years, but many opportunities still remain. Processors and haulers are targeting large food waste generators. Cities reportedly are interested in established commercial food waste collection routes, which may be less lucrative for haulers if  they include many small generators. 

The briefing will cover how processors in King County convert organics into soil amendments.  The majority of organics collected in King County are processed by Cedar Grove at their Maple Valley or Everett facilities.   Bailey Compost and Pacific Topsoils also handle large amounts of material, while smaller sites, such as those operated by landscapers, also process organics. Products include compost, potting soil, soil mixes, mulches, and compost tea.

Food waste handling has been key to Cedar Grove’s recent success.   In 2005,

they handled an estimated 50,000 tons of food waste. This represents about 16% of their total input while they could reportedly accommodate food waste up to 75% of their total feedstock (Bartlett, 2006). Because they are permitted to handle food waste, they receive material from businesses and the new residential food waste   collection programs in several King County cities and Seattle.  Cedar Grove was also able to bid and win the contract to handle Portland’s commercial food waste in December 2004.
The committee will be briefed by representatives of Cedar Grove Organics Recycling, LLC and by representatives of their many customers that both provide organic materials and/or utilize the materials.
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